
Northern Regional Haemophilia Service 0 

Newcastle Haemophilia Comprehensive Care Centre 

Royal Victoria Infirmary 

Ref: MF/LM Queen Victoria Road 
Newcastle upon Tyne NEl 4LP 
Tel: (0)191 2325131 Ext. 24171/24170/25192 

4 November, 1997 Fax: (0)1912300651 

IN STRICT CONFIDENCE 
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Haemophilia Society, 
3'd Floor, 
Chesterfield House, 
385 Euston Road, 
LONDON. 
NW1 3AU 

Dear Tony, 

BPL Product Recall 

Thank you for your helpful discussion today regarding my concerns related to product recall 

by BPL. 

As you know, I was concerned about the line which said the advice from the Lothian Ethical 

Committee is that the recipients (patients) should not be informed that the product they have 

received has been recalled for this reason (CJD). 

All of the product with which we were issued has long ago been used by our patient group 

therefore I do not need to ring anyone to return supplies. However, my concern was what 

exactly should we be telling patients if we ask them to recall the product? Do they expect us 

to tell a direct lie, or an indirect lie by omission? As far as I am concerned I am a health care 

provider who is here to give the best possible service to our patients and whilst I would not 

wish to worry every single patient by informing them of every single product recall, I would 

certainly feel an obligation to inform them fully on any product recall which related to their 

own specific treatment. 

I had a lengthy discussion with Dr. Hamilton, who is not happy with the content of the BPL 

fax and informs me that he will be writing to several people expressing his concerns and 

opinion. 

I hope that you do not have too many distressed patients calling your office. 

Kind regards, 

Yours sincerely, 

GRO-C 

MAUREEN FEARNS (MRS) 
Clinical Nurse Specialist 
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